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A Message from the Headteacher

I would like to say a big thank you to Mrs Hickman and to Mrs Martin for all their hard work in preparing the children for their performance at Threave House last Saturday. I believe it was a super afternoon.
The children performed and behaved beautifully and really were a credit to the school and to you, their family. Thank you also to all the parents who went along and supported the children. I am sure you felt very proud. 
                                                              From Mrs Ramage
Primary 7 “Movin on Up” Project
If your child is in Primary 7, please find enclosed a letter from Miss Guthrie, Depute Headteacher at Castle Douglas High School giving details of an inter-disciplinary event for all Primary 7 pupils in our cluster which is taking place on Monday 27th January and Tuesday 28th January 2014 at Castle Douglas High School.

Please note that transport is not provided and it is hoped that parents may be able to “car share” or make alternative arrangements for getting their child to / from the High School. If this causes a problem for any parents, please do contact us at Hardgate and we will do our best to help.
Be Safe Be Sure National Private Fostering Campaign 
We have been asked to raise awareness about private fostering.

Private fostering is when a private childcare arrangement is made between parents and other adults who are not close relatives (i.e. not a grandparent, brother, sister, uncle or aunt) of the child or not formally approved foster carers and where the care of the child is to be undertaken for more than 28 days.

The law states that these arrangements need to be brought to the attention of local authority Children’s Services Departments so that they can ensure the wellbeing of the child (ren) involved.

We have some information leaflets in school for anyone wishing further information or alternatively they can be downloaded from the website www.scotland.gov.uk/privatefostering
Christmas Festive Fun Night

Thank you to all the parents who have sent in orders for tickets for the Christmas Festive Fun Night which takes place tonight – Friday 13th December in school (6pm – 8pm). We hope this will be a great success and will have something for everyone to enjoy.

There are a great variety of stalls / activities for all the family including a raffle, tombola, local business stalls, craft items produced by the children, games and Santa’s grotto. The Kings’ Grange Singers will also be performing during the evening.

If you don’t already have tickets, entry can be paid at the door and this includes refreshments of tea / coffee / mulled wine and mince pies / shortbread.

We would like to thank the Parent Council for all their hard work in organising this fun event for all the family.

Christmas Hampers 

Thank you for the donations of groceries we have already received for our Christmas hampers. We would be grateful if all other donations could be in school by Tuesday 17th December as we will be making our hampers next week. 

Hamper tickets, priced at £1, are available to purchase at the Festive Fun Night, as well as from the school office and at our Christmas Carol Service.

The lucky winners will be announced in the church at the end of the Carol Service.  

School Christmas Arrangements
We recognise that this is a very busy time for all families at the moment. We have therefore included details of our Christmas events for your convenience again this week.   
· Tuesday 17th December – Christmas Dinner

We would like to remind parents that we will be having our school Christmas dinner on Tuesday 17th December and this will be the only meal option available on that day. Any child who has not chosen to have Christmas dinner should bring a home packed lunch.
· Wednesday 18th December – Christmas Carol Service
We hope to see a large number of parents and friends at our Christmas celebrations on Wednesday evening in Urr Church at 7pm.  We would be grateful if all the children could arrive at the church no later than 6.50pm. Those wearing Nativity costumes should come to the church dressed ready for the performance. 

We are planning to take the children down to the church in the morning to rehearse. Weather permitting, we plan to walk down to the church, but should this not be possible we would be grateful for the help of parents to transport the children. If you would be able to help us with this, please do contact the school.

· Thursday 19th December – Trip to Robert Burns’ Centre 
As a special Christmas treat for all the children, the Parent Council have kindly booked buses and hired The Burns’ Centre in Dumfries to show the children a Christmas film. After much consideration, we have decided to show the film “Elf” which we feel will be suitable for all the children from Primary 1 – Primary 7. A copy of this film is available in school if any parents wish to view the film at home prior to our trip.
If you have not already done so, please complete the reply slip attached to allow your child to attend. As “Elf” is classed as a PG film we also need your permission for your children to watch this film. Please note that we have included this request in the permission slip.  
We will not be leaving the Robert Burns’ Centre until 3pm and so it will be approximately 3.30pm before the children are back at school. We would therefore be grateful if the children could all be collected from the school on our return. If this causes a problem for any families, please do contact the school.
· Friday 20th December – Christmas Party

Our Christmas party takes place in the village hall on Friday 20th December in the afternoon from 1pm – 3pm. We will have an early lunch to give the children time to change into their party clothes which should be brought to school in the morning. Weather permitting, we plan to walk down to the village hall, but should this not be possible we would be grateful for the help of parents to transport the children. If you would be able to help us with this, please do contact the school.

We would be grateful if all children could be collected from the village hall at 3pm. Arrangements will be made for the bus children to be collected from the village hall at 3pm.

Once again if this arrangement causes a problem for any family, please do contact the school.

Diary Dates
December   13
   Christmas Festive Fun Night
                    17     School Christmas Dinner

18     Christmas Service (Urr Church, 7pm)

19     Robert Burns Centre Trip (Whole School)

20     Christmas Party

January        6
    School Re-opens at 8.55am

                      7      Swimming Lessons start 

                     13     Maths Development Evening (6.30pm) 
                     14}    Enrolment Days for new P1’s

                     15}        (2pm – 3.30pm)
                     27}    P7 “Movin on Up” Project
                     28}
Robert Burns’ Theatre Trip – Thursday 19th December

I give permission for …………………………………..

to attend the Robert Burns Theatre.

I understand that the film is Elf and is classified a PG

Signature: ………………………………………………..

Burns Lunch – Friday 24th January

My child/children ……………………………………. would like
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